
22nd September 2023

UPCOMING DATES
9th October: First day of Term 4
                          Whakatau @ 10.30am
10th October: Rata Trip to Stardome
16th October: Miro Trip to Auckland Museum
20th October: AG Day
23rd October: Labour Day (School Closed)
28th October: Whānau Fun Fair
3rd November: Gumboot Friday

PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE

HELENSVILLE PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

See more on the website calendar
Our Enviro Group visited the Helensville Recycle Centre today to collect

resources for upcoming projects

Talofa lava, kia ora and warm greetings Helensville Primary School whānau. 

This newsletter marks the completion of my first year as principal of Helensville Primary School.
Throughout my tenure I have been faced with many challenges and at times difficult decisions, but
nevertheless I have thoroughly enjoyed coming to school every day and serving our Helensville Primary
School community.

‘E tutaki ana ngā kapua o te rangi, kei runga te Mangōroa e kōpae pū ana’
The clouds in the sky gather, but above them extends the milky way

This whakatauki speaks to the notion that no matter how gloomy the outlook, there is always
something favourable to be found in the background. This proverb caught my eye, and is a great
summation of my journey so far.
I would like to take a moment to acknowledge those in our school community, staff and whānau, who
have lost loved ones recently. On behalf of the school I would like to extend our deepest sympathies to
you all and to your families as you navigate these difficult times. Our doors will always be open to offer
any support that you might need.   
We have had a very busy and eventful Term 3. There have been so many highlights and opportunities
for us to celebrate as a school - AIMS Games, Junior and Senior Cross Country Events, Speech
Competitions, the Kelifest Cultural Event and School Trips for some syndicates. The organisation,
planning and support for these events has been amazing, and is a true reflection of the spirit of giving
that our community has.
Some of the current property work around the school is in its final stages and on track to be completed
before the start of Term 4. There are a few other projects that will be started soon, but hopefully they
won’t be as disruptive and will be completed quickly (fingers crossed). It has been great to see our
students finally be able to get out and play on our fields again. While on duty this week I could feel a
more positive mood in the school, and one could almost say that there was a summer feel in the air;
bring on the good weather!  

Take care, stay safe and have a relaxing term break with your family and loved ones.

Richard Bennett
(Principal)

https://www.helensville.school.nz/calendar




Eight of our  top Year 7 & 8 cross country runners qualified for
the Auckland Cross Country Championships at Pukekohe.
With over 100 of the top cross country runners from across
Auckland in each race the times were quick and the
competition fierce. Ben Collinge-Coker came 3rd in the Year 7
Boys race. This is the first time a Helensville Primary student
has made the podium at this prestigious event! The school is
very proud of all our runners.

Auckland Cross Country Team

1st - Yusif Rashedi 
2nd - Lewis Williams 
3rd - William Flowers 

Rimu Speech Finals

Also our congratulations go to Yusif for
coming 2nd in the North-West Speech Finals

yesterday. An amazing achievement.



Whānau Fun Fair  28th October 2023
Only 5 weeks to go until our annual event is here. This week you will have received

your raffle tickets and you can collect more tickets from the office if you need them. 
Below are details of the fabulous prizes donated by our very generous sponsors. We
also have the silent Auction which will go live on our Facebook Page and the Quick

Fire Raffle. Don’t miss out.



A huge thank you to our sponsors


